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• The future commercial plans for Port Kembla have been

the subject of a recent media campaign from NSW Ports

which is not supportive of it as a future site for an East

Coast Naval Base.

• Economic and commercial development within these

ports has the potential to close out future Defence

opportunities. As a part owner of Port Kembla and the

Port of Brisbane, I would appreciate your thoughts on

the commercial and economic drivers and the

compatibility of proposed industries with Defence needs.
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East Coast Nuclear-Powered Submarine Facility 

Talking Points 

. The Government has agreed in-principle that an east coast facility should be 
established for Australia’s future submarine capability.  

− The Government will develop a process to consider all feasible options for an east
coast facility to support Australia’s future submarine capability. A decision on the
location for this facility will be made late in this decade.

. A new east coast facility will enhance Australia’s capacity to support the current, future, 
and partner nation nuclear-powered submarines, and other undersea warfare 
capabilities.   

. A new facility would also provide redundancy and dispersal and increase speed of 
transit to key east coast operational areas. 

. On 7 March 2022, the former Prime Minister announced that Port Kembla and the 
ports of Newcastle and Brisbane would be assessed for feasibility as potential sites for 
an east coast base. 

. Defence is working with the New South Wales and Queensland Governments on the 
detailed feasibility assessment for each of the three identified locations.  

− These assessments will consider the social, economic environmental impacts, and
any planned commercial activities at each location.
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MINISTERIAL TALKING POINTS 

East Coast Submarine Facility 

Talking Points 

• The Defence Strategic Review recommended that an east coast
submarine facility should be established. The Government
agrees in-principle to the Review’s recommendation, though will
not make a decision on the location until later in this decade.

• A future East Coast Submarine facility would host the nation’s
submarine fleet in conjunction with HMAS Stirling.
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